
December 2024 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial/Maintenance 

- Currently in the process of implementing a work order system to track progress and 
prioritize short- and long-term needs of all facilities.  The program we are utilizing is 
provided through our current technology work order system at no extra cost.  Training for 
staff will be ongoing and rolled out gradually over the next several months. 
   

Project One 

- Light poles have been delivered and are on site.  They will be installed in the next couple of 
weeks 

- Brick work around the project has started 
- Electric/fiber and other utilities are currently being placed underground 
- The field house is scheduled to arrive on campus during the first week of January. 
- The scoreboard is ordered and will be delivered and installed in March (weather 

dependent). 
- Project remains to be on target for completion at this time. 

School Safety 

- New doors are on schedule to be installed over the break. 
- School Leadership met with Joe All from Crawford to review school safety and help identify 

areas of growth. We will continue to make sure safety is a priority. 
- The new camera system is in operation/training completed. 
- All required drills have been completed 
- Follow up Threat Assessment training with the KCSS will be in Jan. 

 

Transportation 

- Bill Haubner is retiring effective 12/20/24.  He intends to return in April to help us again. 
- 33 total bus trips: 

o 21 Athletic trips 
o 12 Field Trips 

Calendar Committee 

- The Calendar Committee will have an initial meeting on January 8th with the goal of bringing 
a tentative calendar to the BOE for the January board meeting. 

 

 

 



Student Attendance/DPP 

Current attendance and enrollment 

As of 12/13/2024 Attendance Enrollment 
District 93.75% 728 (down 39) 
DHS 91.86% 352 (down 23)  
LES 96.27% 376 (down 16) 

 

Previous year attendance and enrollment 

As of 12/13/2023 Attendance Enrollment 
District 94.8% 767 
DHS 94.40% 368 
LES 95.98% 399  

 


